2772 Port Republic Road Harrisonburg, VA 22801 December 13, 2007

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers,

We are back home from British Columbia, arriving on Saturday night, October 27. This was a bit earlier than we had intended, but news of my mother's rapidly failing health brought about our change of plans. The missionary family that we were replacing was able to get back earlier so that there were no missed services at the church. The day after we got home, I preached at a church near here and the next morning left to see Mother. On Tuesday, she went to be with the Lord. The rest of the week was involved with the funeral and taking care of her affairs.

Since then we have been traveling in Indiana, Kentucky, and North Carolina. We represented World Wide in two small Bible Colleges and a Christian high school by speaking in their chapel services. They have opened the door for us to return periodically to challenge the students. We also had services in several churches. We are now at home trying to catch up on many things undone because of our six months away in British Columbia. We are involved for now in preaching close to home and preparing for more meetings away after the first of the year. Other conferences are on the calendar and there is a meeting scheduled for Florida in February.

In April we plan to return to Majuro for a couple of weeks with a family which is surveying the possibility of locating there to work with the Majuro Baptist Christian Academy and Pastor Lang. (This is the family I mentioned in our September letter.) If anyone would like to help with their expenses, please contact us and we will give you information on how it could be sent to their home church which is a solid fundamental church. They are a very worthy family and their talents are urgently needed. I recommend them highly!

So much for our comings and goings. We want you all to know how much you are appreciated as co-laborers in the ministry of the Word and the recruitment of the next generation of ambassadors for the King of Kings.

Speaking of the King of Kings, is it not significant that while so many run "hither and" yon" trying to convince our nation that they have all the answers and deserve to be given the power to rule, the One Who does have all power and does deserve to rule, is largely disdained?

At this season we rejoice in commemorating the Incarnation – that He "being in the form of God, thought it not robbery to be equal with God: but made himself of no reputation, and took upon him the form of a servant, and was made in the likeness of men: and being found in fashion as a man, he humbled himself, and became obedient unto death, even the death of the cross."

How thankful we are that we know the day is coming when He will take His rightful place over <u>all</u> nations to rule in perfect righteousness. Before Him "every knee [shall] bow...and every tongue [shall] confess that Jesus Christ is Lord, to the glory of God the Father." To each of you, may you have a blessed Christmas season in our Lord Jesus Christ!

Phone: (540) 433-5985 E-mail: scline@wwntbm.com In the service of the King,

tanley and Marvine Cline

© 2004 GSL